
 
 
 

Agenda
Sustainable Orangeville

 
Tuesday, March 1, 2022, 7:00 p.m.

Chair and Secretary Participating Remotely
The Corporation of the Town of Orangeville

NOTICE
Due to efforts to contain the spread of COVID-19 Sustainable Orangeville will be meeting
electronically until further notice. 
Prior to the meeting, written comments may be sent to the Secretary of Sustainable Orangeville by
email to ashaw@orangeville.ca. Such written comments will become part of the public record.
Members of the public may access the meeting on the above-noted date and time by telephone at 1-
289-801-5774 ID# 308 606 341#. Please note that your full name and comments will be part of the
public record and will be included in the minutes of the meeting. 
 
Accessibility Accommodations
If you require access to information in an alternate format, please contact the Clerk’s division by
phone at 519-941-0440 x 2256 or via email at clerksdept@orangeville.ca
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2. Disclosures of (Direct or Indirect) Pecuniary Interest

3. Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting 3
Recommendations:
That the minutes of the following meeting are approved: 

4. Presentations

5. Items for Discussion and Reports

5.1. Sub-Committee Updates

5.1.1. Waste Sub-Committee

5.1.2. Communities in Bloom
Update from Grant Peters and Matthew Smith on meeting with
Raymond Osmond and Kevin Barry.

5.1.3. Active Transportation
Update on initiatives for cycling friendly community.

5.1.4. Urban Harvest



5.1.5. Bat Boxes
Update on location of third bat box.

5.1.6. Community Gardens
Update on new lead person for the community gardens.

6. Correspondence

7. New Business

7.1. Earth Week 2022
Develop a schedule for Earth Week.

7.2. Seed Library
Update from Grant Peters on program and whether it will be continuing.

7.3. Transit Hub
Update from Grant Peters.

8. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for 

9. Adjournment
The Committee adjourned at
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Minutes of Sustainable Orangeville 

 
February 1, 2022, 7:00 p.m. 

Chair and Secretary Participating Remotely 
The Corporation of the Town of Orangeville 

 
Members Present: V. Nilsson 
 A. Seagram 
 M. Smith 
 Councillor G. Peters 
 M. Whitcombe 
 M. Rowley 
 J. Lemon 
 Miranda O'Connor 
  
Members Absent: T. Woods 
 C. McCabe 
  
  
Staff Present: Tracy Barry 

Kevin Barry (Guest) 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

1. Call to Order 

2. Disclosures of (Direct or Indirect) Pecuniary Interest 

None 

3. Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

Recommendation: December 7, 2021 

Moved by M. Rowley 

That the minutes of the following meeting are approved:  

Carried 
 

4. Presentations 

None stated. 

5. Items for Discussion and Reports 

5.1 Sub-Committee Updates 

5.1.1 Waste Sub-Committee 

None stated. 

5.1.2 Communities in Bloom 
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The event is currently scheduled to run with judging and gardening 
contest which is proposed to occur in June/July.  Volunteers will be 
required and Matthew Smith has agreed to take the lead for the 
garden competition and Miranda O'Connor and Val Nilsson have 
volunteered to judge for the CiB.  Matthew Smith and Grant Peters 
to schedule a meeting with Ray Osmond and Kevin Barry to 
discuss the program and whether we compete at national level or 
wait another year.  Need to discuss with communications regarding 
contest parameters and dates.  Grant Peters to try to get some 
volunteers and the Town may be able to reach out to put out the 
word about the contest. 

5.1.3 Active Transportation 

Val Nilsson, Martina Rowley and Jeff Lemon have met twice with 
an initiative to increase awareness and participation and promote a 
cycling friendly community.   Two campaigns suggested - ride your 
bike to school and ride your bike to farmer's market (potential to 
align with ride your bike to work day) to be held in the spring and 
fall.  Andrew Seagram will assist in reaching out to principals to see 
if teachers have the capacity to organize and volunteer for the ride 
your bike to school.  This may be suitable for volunteer hours for 
high school students to assist.  Promotion of events (which will 
include giveaways) through the Town and the Town's media with 
post event promotion to show success of the events.   

  

Moved by M. Whitcombe 

That the Sustainable Orangeville Committee will allocate $400 
towards Active Transportation 

Carried 
 

5.1.4 Urban Harvest 

Martina Rowley will reach out to communications/design team in 
the upcoming months to assist with a logo or design that could go 
onto a t-shirt for urban harvest to go on some of the marketing 
materials (magnetic decals/lawn signs).  Tracy Barry to assist 
Martina Rowley with logos. 

5.1.5 Bat Boxes 

Two boxes have been installed along the Veterans Way Trail and a 
location is required for the third.  The committee will discuss a 
potential location and speak to Jean Marie.   

5.1.6 Community Gardens 

No updates on this sub-committee.  Waiting on policy from Ray 
Osmond.  Status of transfer station; still in engineering design; Gary 
on next call from IS to see if there is anything further on the transfer 
station; CVC not involved yet.  Communications to send out 
promotional to ask if anyone would be interested in taking the lead.  
Grant will get in touch with communications to have someone to 
take this project on. 

6. Correspondence 
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6.1 Communities in Bloom 

6.2 Earth Day 2022 

Discuss a schedule for Earth Week at March 1, 2022 meeting.  Looking at 
April 20 for bike relay and tree planting on April 23. 

7. New Business 

Potential new development proposed at corner of Broadway and Sherbourne.  
Any direction this committee wants to give Council on an environmental realm 
can be provided to Council.   

Matthew Smith inquired as to whether the Seed Library will be happening again.  
Library Board will be meeting at the end of February and Grant Peters will reach 
out to Darla Fraser to see if there will be another seed library.  Promoting the 
seed library should start next month. 

Jeff Lemon asked if the CVC had provided any information on the trail crossing 
Broadway.  Kevin Barry advised that information was just received from CVC on 
this issue. 

7.1 Cycling and Pedestrian Safety Update 

None stated. 

8. Date of Next Meeting 

9. Adjournment 

The Committee adjourned at 8:08 p.m. 
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